DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 21, 2014
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Farley, Hampton, Harden, McMullen, Newman, Seppala and Weir 
Members Excused: Newstadt, Goss, Corsa, Showell and Smith
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – He met with Ms. Deirdre Hake with “MyFreeTaxesDE.com”.  We are going to be an alliance partner with them to get the information out to the veteran community.  It’s a free tax service provided to those individuals who earned less than $58,000 in 2013.  The program will go live on January 31, 2014.
The National Association of State Directors of Veterans Affairs (NASDVA) will hold their Mid-winter Conference in Alexandria, VA, from February 9-12, 2014.  Paul Lardizzone, Ron Sarg and John Knotts will be attending the conference.
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – She provided an update on the female facility; which will be opening shortly.  They have hired a case manager, Ms. Julie Jackson.  She is in the process of hiring a House Manager.  They currently have 13 residents at the male facility and two beds open.  If anyone knows of an individual who wants to go to the Home of the Brave, they should contact 2-1-1 (in State) for an in-take referral.  She thanked the Military Order of the Purple Heart (MOPH) of Delaware for adopting the study hall at the female facility and they donated money for an office computer.  All the rooms in the house were adopted within a month.  They also have a donation wish list on their website at www.homeofthebravefdn.org. The MOPH presented a check to the Home of the Brave in the amount of $2,525.

Commissioner Weir thanked Ms. Finan for the outstanding work she has done for the Home of the Brave. 

Ginny Yelland (VAMC Operations Manager for Ambulatory Care) – She introduced the new VA Public Affairs Officer, Mr. James Coty.  Dr. Guttin’s term as the Interim Director will be up on February 8, 2014 and he will be going to the VA in Philadelphia effective February 9, 2014.  At that time, Bill England (Associate Director for Operations) will be stepping in as the Interim Director.  They will be searching for a new Chief of Staff.  Ms. Yelland also assumed a new position as the Executive Assistant to the Director.  They are still looking for a physician for the Dover Clinic and recruiting for an RN in Sussex County.  The VA was able to obtain rural health funding for a driver position to provide a shuttle in Sussex County.
James Coty (VA Public Affairs Officer) – On February 10, 2014, they will hold a meeting for the kick-off for the National Salute to Hospitalized Veterans. 
PRESENTATIONS
John Knotts – Dave Skocik was scheduled to talk about the Friends of Delaware Veterans, Inc.  They met with Professor Tom Reid with the Widener Law Clinic and he provided assistance with the articles of incorporation and by-laws.  They have Ray Books & Associates working on the 501c(3) application.  They filed the articles of incorporation on January 17, 2014.  On January 29, 2014, they have a meeting set-up with a group from Tidewater Utilities.  Every year they hold a golf tournament to raise funds for charities and they are looking at the Veterans Trust Fund as one of the organizations for a possible donation.
Dave Skocik – Added that the target audience for the Friends of Delaware Veterans, Inc. will be businesses and working with the Chamber of Commerce.  He also provided an update on the Watchmakers Program.  The school location in Kenton was turned down by the City Council and they are now looking for property to build a new facility.  On March 29, 2014, 10:00 am, the Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA) will host an event at the Kent County Veterans Memorial Park to rededicate the memorial with the addition of a Huey helicopter.
John Knotts – Submitted a request to Commissioner Linda Schwartz, Connecticut Department of Veterans Affairs, to be the guest speaker for the VVA Rededication event.
Commissioner McMullen – The Commission meeting minutes for December 17, 2013, need to be amended where Commissioner Bill Carroll spoke about the new “MOPH” stamp – it should be corrected to say “Medal of Honor” stamp.
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT DECEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Harden reported that there were 52 interments and 25 applications received for the month of December 2013. The Raise & Realign project will commence in April for completion.  They have added an arbor, two benches and flower pot; compliments of an Eagle Scout Project by Travis Sterrett.  On December 14, 2013, Wreaths Across America delivered over 1,700 wreaths.  Approximately 250 volunteers (primarily from the Civil Air Patrol) placed the wreaths throughout the Cemetery. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Armbruster reported that there were 28 interments and 47 applications approved for the month of December 2013.  On December 14, 2013, Wreaths Across America delivered approximately 400 wreaths.  The new fire/burglar alarm system was installed.
Commissioner Carroll asked if the previous Cemetery report that was distributed to the Commission members could be obtained in the future.

VETERANS SERVICES
Commissioner Farley provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of December 2013, there were 96 claims filed, 194 decisions received and 1,911 claims still pending with an amount of $675,376 received in awards.  The New Castle County Service Officer attended the National Guard Health and Wellness Expo and Veterans Treatment Court meeting.  
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Sarg – Distributed a copy of the 2014 Legislative Recommendations & Concerns that were to be presented to the Joint Legislative Affairs Committee tomorrow, but that meeting may be cancelled due to the snow.
FINANCE & LOGISTICS

Commissioner Newman – Spoke about the Veterans Day Fund, which is used for the band transportation and wreaths for Memorial Day and Veterans Day at the bridge; current balance is $407.06 (checking) and $257.03 (savings).  There will be a Joint Finance Committee meeting held on February 24, 2014, 12:15-12:45 pm, at Legislative Hall.  The Veterans Trust Fund current balance is $51,847.42.  For the month of January, we received $100 in donations and paid out $952.50 to veterans.  To date, we have expended $6,562.58.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – Will hold their State High School Oratorical at the Wilmington VA Hospital on February 20, 2014, 6:30 PM.  The National Oratorical Program will be held in Indianapolis, IN, from April 4-6, 2014.  The National Commander will be visiting Delaware on March 13-14, 2014.  The National Commander’s Banquet is scheduled for March 14, 2014, at the Walter L. Fox Post in Dover.  The Washington Conference for the American Legion will be held March 23-26, 2014.   
Farley (MCL) – Attended the Military Community Partners (MCP) meeting in January and there was considerable discussion about homeless veterans.  He joined Commissioner Corsa at a TBI Veterans Support Group meeting in Georgetown.  The MCL completed the “Toys for Tots” Program and he will provide a report of how many families they helped at the next meeting.
Harden (WAVES) – She announced that they recently held a meeting and will not have another one until March 2014.  They are discussing the possibility of allowing Coast Guard members to join their organization.

Sarg (MOAA) – He spoke about the 1% COLA legislation his organization has been working on in Washington, DC.  He also made contact with the offices of Senator Carper, Senator Coons and Representative Carney, so they could substantiate their positions on the 2014 legislation.
Carroll (MOPH) – Suggested that the 2-1-1 information be added to our Veterans Resource Guide.  The MOPH, along with many other organizations, present JROTC leadership awards and they will be scheduling that event in the near future.  Plans are being developed for the Department Convention, which will be held at Dover Downs.  
McMullen (AFSA) – The Chapter held a meeting on January 8, 2014, and held elections.  The new President for the local Chapter is SMSGT Steve Dirkson of the 9th Airlift Squadron.   

Weir (AMVETS) – Suggested new pocket name tags for the Commission members when not wearing their blazers to an event and Commission hats.  Bill Peterson offered to do ID cards for Commission members.
Newman (VFW) – On February 2, 2014, 11:00 am, they will hold their “Voice Democracy” Teacher of the Year Department awards at the Middletown Post 3792.  The Red, White & Blue Gala will be held at the end of March 2014.  

Hampton (At Large) – They are being mentored by the Vietnam Veterans of America to establish a Delaware chapter for the Iraq/Afghanistan Veterans. 
Seppala (MOWW) – They also have an active ROTC awards program.  They are currently working on their schedule for this year; they will be presenting at 17 high schools throughout Delaware and the University of Delaware. 

Lardizzone (DAV) – John Knotts will present the Strategic Plan to the Commission at the February meeting.  The DAV held their annual CPR class last night at the department building.  He recently attended the Veterans Home Admission meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Sarg suggested that the Commission should fly the American flag outside the office.
Bill Peterson (DVH Administrator) – Provided a monthly report for the Veterans Home; there are currently 134 residents.  On February 6, 2014, they will be holding their quarterly summit with the VA at Buena Vista.  Spoke about the dining room project and that VA funding for new construction would not be available for the next five years.   He will also be attending the National Association of State Veterans Homes Conference in Washington, DC, from February 22-28, 2014.  Their Director of Nursing is resigning effective February 21, 2014. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION CALLED BY THE COMMISSION CHAIRMAN TO DISCUSS THE VETERANS HOME PER DIEM RATES.
MOTION BY SARG TO APPROVE THE NEW PER DIEM RATES (INCREASE OF 5%) FOR THE VETERANS HOME, SECONDED BY CARROLL, MOTION CARRIED.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
February 18, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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